
   On October 22, five more 
of our orphans graduated 
from Form 4, the equivalent 
of 12th grade, and this 
month they are taking their 
national exams. Board 
members Crystal Garvin and 
Jim and Shirley Bedsole 
were able to attend their 
graduation and celebrate 
with them at a party in their 
honor after the ceremony.  
   These students have 

worked hard and are dedicated to making the most of the 
opportunity they have to pursue education and fulfill God’s will for 
their lives. The Lord has created beauty from the ashes of their early 
childhood years that were filled with so much tragedy and difficulty. 

Meanwhile, the five Form 6 graduates we told you about in our 
last newsletter have all left the orphanage to attend college. Two are 
studying human resources management, two are studying finance, 
and one is taking a clinical 
medicine course.  

In addition, we have students 
studying business, interior 
design, secretarial management, 
tourism, and visual arts. Our first 
CHO graduate to attend 
university is now working in 
hotel management in Zanzibar. 
Two of our boys are at Crower 
Trade School to learn 
masonry and welding. 
We have also been able 
to help four girls start 
their own businesses 
(see page 2). We praise 
the Lord for your

Moving Up to Hebron 
     Five students are ready to move 
from the only stable home they’ve 
known at the orphanage in Arusha to 
the village of Sakila, where they will 
live with their older brothers and 
sisters and attend Hebron Secondary 
School. This big transition in their 
lives will take place following their 
summer break (our wintertime), when 
all of the CHO secondary school 
students return home to Arusha for a 
joyous reunion and celebration of 
holidays. They will all travel to Sakila 
together (about an hour from the 
orphanage in Arusha) in time to start 
their new school year in January. 
     As we have helped our older 
orphans transition from primary to 
secondary school and then to 
college, trade school, or running their 
own businesses, we are realizing that 
these students need double 
sponsorship for a total of $120 per 
month to provide for all of their 
higher education and future success. 
If you would consider becoming a 
second sponsor or increasing your 
sponsorship to help these teens 
thrive into adulthood, please contact 
Jan George at 503-769-5495.
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Joshua Joseph, Deodate Valentine, 
Suzy Masai, Brighton Richard, and 

Daniel Mokotio

CHO graduation party
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support and His 
provision!
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For questions about sponsorship or writing to 
your child, contact Jan George: 

Phone: 503-769-5495  
Email: mamajan43@yahoo.com 

Mail sponsorship checks to:  
IEO, P.O. Box 1767, Poulsbo, WA 98370 

We can receive electronic payments via PayPal. You 
may submit funds when convenient or set up an 

automatic monthly withdrawal. Visit ieoafrica.org/
donate and click to donate under the “online” option. 

Praise Corner 
   We just had to share a 
report from this special CHO 
child. Daniel Mokotio passed 
his standard 7 exams with 
high scores and was offered a 
scholarship to St. Jude 
secondary school! He brought 
the letter to CHO director Steven Issangya, who 
congratulated him and told him how proud he is of 
him for doing so well. Daniel then said he doesn’t 
want to accept the scholarship. Instead he prefers 
to attend Hebron Secondary School in Sakila 
because he wants to stay with his CHO family.  
   Steven shared that he still remembers the day 
Daniel came to the orphanage. His mom is Masai 
(his dad had passed), and she couldn’t afford an 
education for him. When he and his mom came to 
ask to be admitted to CHO, Daniel said, “Please! 
Please let me come here! I want to go to school, 
and my mom can’t take me!” Steven said he wanted 
to cry…and look how well Daniel has done with 
God’s help and his sponsor’s support!

    Four of our young 
ladies have embarked on 
business ventures and 
are becoming more 
independent. We are 
thankful for sponsors 
who have continued to 
support them, giving 
them the best 
opportunity to succeed 
into adulthood. 
    Upendo William and 
Gift Emiliano completed 
their sewing classes at 
Crower Trade School, 
and in October they 
moved into an 
apartment near the 
school and opened their 
own store in Maji ya 
Chai, where they sell 
custom-made clothing. 

    Naomi Kaanankira and Angel Hamis finished 
beauty school last year and have been working at a 
shop near the orphanage in the outskirts of Arusha. 
Together they recently opened a salon in a new 
building in downtown 
Arusha, where they hope 
to increase their clientele 
and earn enough to cover 
expenses and rent their 
own apartment. They live 
at the orphanage and take 
public transportation to 
the salon for now. 

Crystal Garvin helped 
the girls establish their 
new businesses while she 
was in Tanzania. We 
are keeping in 
touch with the girls 
to make sure they 
have everything 
they need to 
become self-
sufficient and stay 
spiritually grounded 
as well, and CHO 
staff members 
continue to look in 
on them frequently.

Angel and Naomi at the new salon 
before and after their grand 

opening

CHO staff members/caretakers at the orphanage in Arusha

CHO Entrepreneurs

Upendo and Gift at their new 
sewing shop
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